
MONTEREY PENINSULA REGIONAL PARK DISTRICT 
STAFF REPORT 

 
BOARD MEETING:  September 12, 2018 
 
SUBJECT:   Operations and Maintenance Division Update  
 
PRESENTER:  Caine Camarillo, Supervising Ranger 
 
REPORT: Ranger Staff is still working to finish critical items at Palo 

Corona Regional Park (Rancho Canada Unit) including 
signage, gates, utility improvements, alarms, equipment 
relocation, mowing, trail construction, facility maintenance, 
and much more.  At the same time, Rangers are now 
patrolling trails to enforce rules and educate the public on 
the regulations associated with the new addition (dogs on 
leash, bikes, etc.).  In addition to Garland Park and other 
Park District properties, this is the busiest that our parks 
have ever been.  To address this need, Ranger Staff has 
transitioned to having 2 Rangers work each weekend and 
holiday, which means less staff to complete project work 
during the week. 

 
 Staff recently took possession of the additional AED units 

purchased through Tyler Heart Institute.  All MPRPD Staff 
attended an in-service training to learn how to properly use 
an AED.  Each MPRPD Ranger/EECO vehicle will now be 
equipped with an AED, as well as the Garland Park Visitor 
Center, Ranger Station, and the Palo Corona Regional Park 
Discovery Center. 

 
 The PCRP Road Slide Repair Project is set to begin on 

September 4, 2018.  Blaze Engineering was awarded the 
contract at the July Board Meeting and expects to complete 
the project by the end of September before the rainy season 
begins. 

 
 The dilapidated spectator bleachers at the Dedampierre 

ballfields have been replaced.  The old bleachers did not 
meet Americans with Disabilities Act requirements.  The new 
bleachers are made of aluminum and comply with ADA. 

 
FISCAL IMPACT:  N/A 
FUNDING SOURCE: N/A 
FUNDING BALANCE: N/A 
RECOMMENDATION: For Information Only 
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